

# Meeting Agenda

## [Teams Meeting Link](#)

1. Call to Order: 4:00 PM
2. Roll Call and Verification of Quorum (4): 6/7

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Hurst	<a href="mailto:sgasba@ucf.edu">sgasba@ucf.edu</a>	p	p
Vice Chair Richmond	<a href="mailto:sgsci12@ucf.edu">sgsci12@ucf.edu</a>	p	p
Senator Acosta	<a href="mailto:Sgacreol1@ucf.edu">Sgacreol1@ucf.edu</a>	p	p
Senator Campbell	<a href="mailto:Sga_ecs2@ucf.edu">Sga_ecs2@ucf.edu</a>	p	p
Senator Carter	<a href="mailto:Sga_sci1@ucf.edu">Sga_sci1@ucf.edu</a>	p	p
Senator Fintel	<a href="mailto:Sgaecs6@ucf.edu">Sgaecs6@ucf.edu</a>	p	p
Senator Traynor	<a href="mailto:Sga_cah3@ucf.edu">Sga_cah3@ucf.edu</a>	a	a
Pro Tempore Representative	<a href="mailto:Sga_pro@ucf.edu">Sga_pro@ucf.edu</a>	e	e
LJR Representative	<a href="mailto:Sga_ljr@ucf.edu">Sga_ljr@ucf.edu</a>	p	p

3. Approval of last meetings minutes: [5-26-2023](#) **approved GC**
4. Approval of the Agenda: **approved GC**
5. Open Forum
  - a. None
6. Announcements from the Chair
  - a. Hello! Happy Pride Month!
  - b. We are seeing one Resolution and one Proclamation today, so let's be as efficient as possible so we can enjoy the weekend.
7. Announcements from the Vice Chair
  - a. Happy Pride! Have a good summer and I'm always here if you need anything!
8. Announcements from Committee Members
  - a. None
9. Announcements from Non-Committee Members
  - a. Urea – hi. She's Brianna and the director of student affairs and excited to work with SBA
  - b. Leb – Hi, new athletic coordinator, excited to be here.
10. Old Business
  - a. Resolutions
  - b. Proclamations
  - c. New Semester Projects
    - i. WeChat and QQ Ban Issue Update
      1. Hameed - Currently none, because there is not a list of RSO's yet

2. Campbell – no real work around on UCF Wi-Fi except for using your own data or another Wi-Fi source; or VPN, but can run into IT services
- ii. Food Waste Management
  1. Carter - Once we vote to confirm the sustainable coordinator, we can meet with them. Trying to reduce food waste (reduce plastic waste) on campus like Qdoba's use of a more recyclable container. Encourage dining options and students to limit food waste and the use of plastic. On Saturdays an organization cleans up the Cyprus dome and the reduction of plastic waste would benefit the
  2. Greenway – reach out to Kevin Sowers in charge of business services (oversees Dining services) and the sustainable coordinator. Interested in swipe out hunger program, that allows left over food swipes to be donated to students.
- iii. Meeting Places for RSO's
  1. Fintel - None, RSO's have different priorities right now, but may be an issue in the Fall.
  2. Fintel – meeting with a couple of RSO's on Monday and will share info next week.
  3. Greenway – so backed up, is it the registrar system?
  4. Fintel - I think so, but there are so many spaces available but seems so limited.
  5. Carter – YDSA books a lot of rooms, so I can talk to leadership to garner information on how to book room to better that system.
- iv. Setting up meetings with caucus chairs, to work with them on projects
- d. Concern Forms
  - i. Having meetings next week with Executive agents to discuss student concerns and form adjustments. Also hoping to add the form to GAP form that will be sent out soon.

## 11. New Business

### a. Resolutions

- i. [Resolution 55-02 \[Resolution Advocating to Make Juneteenth a UCF Holiday\].docx](#)

#### 1. Speech

- a. Hurst – resolution discusses history of Juneteenth and freedom of slaves and the history of it. UCF is holding an event in honor of Juneteenth. Juneteenth is a Federal Holiday, but not noticed by UCF, so this would make it so that it is recognized.

#### 2. Questioning

- a. Carter - a lot of people and places it is recommended to be sent to, wondering about some of the people it is to be sent to, because some of the officials have stepped down, so would it still be feasible?

b. Hurst – since they stepped down, I would say no, but we could motion to strike it, but she was not in Black Caucus so she does not know for sure.

3. Debate

a. Acosta – looking into this, he thinks it is a great idea for UCF to recognize this holiday as it has important history. will be voting in favor, but concerned about having another day off during the summer work, meaning more stress.

b. Fintel – to go off of what Acosta just said summer days are very important, but we have been moving more virtually so people have the opportunity to still work. In favor

c. Carter – agrees, students can still choose to do work on that day but is a great day to take the day off to learn more, enjoy the day within their community. In favor

d. Hurst – supports this bill, important to make sure everyone feels seen and heard. Something we need to do, in favor

4. Vote **6-0-1**

b. Proclamations

i. [Proclamation 55-02 \[Proclamation Celebrating Juneteenth on June 19, 2023\].docx](#)

1. Speech

a. Hurst – this proclamation is similar to the resolution but less people are being sent this and nothing is really being done except for recognition of Juneteenth

2. Questioning

a. None

3. Debate

a. Carter – like the previous legislation, recognizes the importance of Juneteenth to the black community and it is very important for SG to recognize Juneteenth and it is important to advocate for the black community. In favor

4. Vote **6-0-1**

c. New Semester Projects

i. Any other projects you want to bring up or discuss?

1. WeChat and QQ Ban Issue Update

a. Hameed - Currently none, because there is not a list of RSO's yet

b. Campbell – no real work around on UCF Wi-Fi except for using your own data or another Wi-Fi source; or VPN, but can run into IT services

2. Food Waste Management

a. Carter - Once we vote to confirm the sustainable coordinator, we can meet with them. Trying to reduce food waste (reduce plastic waste) on campus like Qdoba's use of a more recyclable

container. Encourage dining options and students to limit food waste and the use of plastic. On Saturdays a organization cleans up the Cyprus dome and the reduction of plastic waste would benefit the

- b. Greenway – reach out to Kevin Sowers in charge of business services (oversees Dining services) and the sustainable coordinator. Interested in swipe out hunger program, that allows left over food swipes to be donated to students.

3. Meeting Places for RSO's

- a. Fintel - None, RSO's have different priorities right now, but may be an issue in the Fall.
- b. Fintel – meeting with a couple of RSO's on Monday and will share info next week.
- c. Greenway – so backed up, is it the registrar system?
- d. Fintel - I think so, but there are so many spaces available but seems so limited.
- e. Carter – YDSA books a lot of rooms, so I can talk to leadership to garner information on how to book room to better that system.

ii. How can we help RSO's facing funding issues?

- 1. Greenway – reach out to Comptroller and the Director of Comms, and graphic design coordinator to make it easier to understand
- 2. Fintel – seems like people don't know who to reach out and aren't very educated on this info
- 3. Hurst – increase education, we can give info to RSO's based on limit when DSUR has list compiled
- 4. Greenway – find unique ways to spread info to RSO's
- 5. Fintel – talked to RSO leadership, there are orgs that are in CREOL and Engineering to disperse information
- 6. Carter – reaching out to RSO and reaching out to Outreach Coords in RSOs to create and spread graphics

d. Concern Forms

- i. None

12. Member Discussion

- a. None

13. Miscellaneous Business

- a. Icebreaker: If you were a superhero, what would your superpower be?
  - i. Fintel – shape shifting, only right answer
  - ii. Leb – flying
  - iii. Greenway – flying
  - iv. Urea – teleportation
  - v. Carter – super strength, carry so many groceries
  - vi. Campbell – entropy manipulation = magic, in terms of physics can only manipulate 20% of space, but would now be able to manipulate 100%

- vii. Hameed – agrees with Campbell, if you really hate someone you can just make them go away (all on record)
- viii. Acosta – super strength (already taken) and bullet proof strength
- ix. Richmond – mind reading
- x. Hurst – super empath, make people feel better

14. Final Roll Call: 6/7

15. Adjournment: 4:45 PM

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA - Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent